Tomcat Bridgebuilders meeting
12/7/2011

Financial- $1298.38  

YAC 

Cullinary club made cookies with 3 members.  Made 150- 200 cookies to distribute at Christmas parade!

6 kids at 4H this week

Girl power had a field trip to UCM with 17 girls to cook food for the public as a service project. 

Athens foundation grant awarded to Girl Power Leadership Conference for the next two years.  

Big Brothers Big Sisters Christmas Party this Saturday at Community Center 12-3

Other updates:

· Community Christmas Parade was a huge success! Over 150 sets of hats and gloves given out, over 500 people came for the parade, and 250 kids that went through the present line.  Extras went to good works.  
· Needed light outside for hats and gloves station

· More caroling and singing

· First weekend of December is a good weekend

· Christmas Carnival the night before was also very successful, and many families came out!

· Depot needs a grant to be rewired!
· HAPCAP will be work experience site starting January 1st.  Need to be 30 hour a week for one parent, and 56 hour a week if two to stay on benefits.  Unpaid work.  15 people will start working with them in January.  
· Would love to hear about projects that people need help with. 
· Flood crew clean up streams in area.

· Buy car program-  if they save $1, 133 and will be matched $2,366 to buy a $4,000 car! No one in the home can own a car already.  
· Community room to rent for movies, or is free is hapcap staff is there.  

· Connect Ohio Initiative which connects people with computer training

· Rural action is trying to locate money for trash cans, but knows that they will have it to use in some project for the community.  Will wait until the new mayor is in office to pursue.  

· Want to meet with group of community members to figure out how to get recycling program in schools.  Have roll off containers for recycling in the Community.

· Celebrate recovery- Kathy and Diana went to a meeting, and 40 young people who attended who were representative of all addictions.  Was faith based, and people seemed to enjoy it.    Trying to find a way to transport people to be part of the group.  
· Parent Advisory Committee will hopefully be sending a representative soon.  We will partner with them to do operation street smarts.  
